
Wayne’s Words of  Wirth 

 

 Our Gnome Myth just seems 

to keep on rolling along.  The 

Village Office recently re-

ceived a copy of the Beaufort 

Gazette, the newspaper from 

Beaufort, South Carolina from 

our friend, Miss Beth, who 

donated gnomes to the vil-

lage.  A front page article described how the 

friendship between individuals in the two 

towns of Beaufort and Strasburg first started 

and how it has expanded.  A picture of Gnome 

Linda a.k.a Linda Oakley, Strasburg’s village 

clerk, and Mr. Bill’s gnomes was even included 

in the article.   
 

Think Spring – Think Flowers!!  The SCAN 

Beautification Committee is busy getting eve-

rything ready for our annual flower 

sale ...continued on page 2 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

April 25—Seasoned Citizens meeting, noon 

April 29—Film “Courageous” @ Community Bldg., 6 

p.m. 

May 5—SCAN Flower Sale Pickup  

May 16—SSHS Academic Awards Night 

May 19—Poppy Day 

May 21—SSHS Spring Band Concert 

May 22—SSHS Athletic Awards 

May 26 —Town wide rummage sales and Flea Mar-

ket at the Crib 

May 30 —Seasoned Citizens, Methodist Church, 

noon  

May 31—SSJH promotion, 7 p.m. 

June 1--Gnome News articles due 

June 3--SSHS graduation, 2 p.m. 

June 3—Lions Club Chicken Fry, 4 p.m. 

June 14—Flag Disposal Ceremony, 7 p.m. 

June 15--Gnome News edition out 

June 27--Seasoned Citizens meet at park 

gnomenews@strasburgil.com•www.strasburgil.com •“I know where Strasburg, Il is!” on Facebook  
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                                                                             Wayne Wirth, Publisher  

Strasburg  

Wayne Wirth, 

Village Mayor/all 

around great guy 

Village of Strasburg receives MAPPING 

Award at State Conference for Gnomes! 

 

The Illinois Institute for Rural Affairs hosted the 

23rd Annual Rural Community Economic Devel-

opment Conference in March.  Representatives 

from Strasburg have attended each year since 

completing the Management and Planning Pro-

grams Involving Non-metropolitan Groups or 

MAPPING process in 2007.  

Three state-wide awards were given to MAPPING 

communities and Strasburg received the Innovative Project Award for the 

Gnome Project, citing success of the garden gnome trademark in the bi-

monthly electronic newsletter, the Gnome News, and the marketing phenom-

ena which the gnomes created during a village gnome census in 2010.  

Those attending from Strasburg were Wayne Wirth, Mike An-

tonacci, Gary Kull, Larry Giertz, Jane Gietz and Karen Kull.  Fund-

ing for the conference was partially paid by a grant from South-

eastern Illinois Community Foundation and Good Works Connect.     

Warm weather means Strasburg Gnomes have 

been popping up all over town early this spring!   

Can you find the village gnome?   
After the garden gnome was adopted as the 

trademark of the Village of Strasburg a few 

years ago, local resident Janice Wade knew 

she could make a contribution to the 

cause.  Janice, who spent many years making 

and painting ceramics, gave a gift to the vil-

lage of a two foot tall gnome holding a large 

mushroom. The village gnome (still nameless) 

has summered at various businesses and 

homes in the village.  But where is he in 

2012?   
 

 

Find the village gnome and be the first one to post his summer residence 

on the Strasburg Facebook page, "I know where Strasburg, Illinois is!" 

and receive a free ice cream cone from Short Stop!   

Gnome sweet hunting! 
 

http://www.strasburgil.com/?p=1299
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Wayne’s Words continued… 
 

on May 5. Orders were to be turned in by April 9.  But if you forgot, some extra flowers will be 

available for purchase on May 5 at the park on a first-come-first-serve basis.  The proceeds 

from the sale will be used for Strasburg beautification projects.  Speaking of which, there are 

several areas in town where flowers will be planted.  They need to be watered and attended by 

volunteers.  The two welcome signs at the edge of town will also have flowers planted in front of 

them and again need to be attended to by volunteers.  If you would be willing to help take care 

of any of these flowers, please contact Pam Clark or Sarah Gracey. 

Our first lot in York Acres has been sold!  M & L Custom Builders from Arcola will build a “spec” 

home hopefully starting in May.  We thank M & L Custom Builders for their interest in our com-

munity. 

The State of Illinois has a Capital Bill grant program for small communities.  The Village of 

Strasburg has been notified that we have received a $100,000 grant.  This money will be used 

to replace the main lift station which is in bad condition. 

There has been very little progress made on the demolition of the Trestle.  Talks continue with 

the state E.P.A. and the federal E.P.A.  There is no satisfactory program in effect at this time. 

Think Spring? or Think Summer?  Thank you for all the support you give these programs,.  

Let’s keep on making Strasburg RIGHT! in the middle of everything! 

Edwards Crafts 
“ If you can think it, we can make it”  by Jane Giertz 

  

   Do you like crafts, painting, crocheting or making things 

in general?  If the answer is no and you would like to 

have something made with a special touch, come to Ed-

wards Crafts.  Angie and Jason are located at 308 Pine 

Street - that is on the south east corner of Pine and Third 

streets right here in Strasburg.  

   Angie started her business in October of 2011.  She 

does everything from cross stitch, painting, baby items (crocheted slippers), hair bows, tutus, 

fuzzy flip flops, outdoor yard decorations, and solar lights.  Angie and Jason will make anything 

you want to custom order.  Angie makes the smaller items and Jason comes up with the large 

landscape items.  Jason just thinks about how something should look and starts making 

it.  Some of the items he has just made recently are a tractor, a semi-truck, a wheelbarrow and 

a wagon.  One of the big custom sellers are the bean bag board games.  Angie said she will 

paint anything you want on them. 

    The Edwards specialize in custom items.  Their 

theme is “if you can think it, we can make 

it”.  That is true.  Angie said another one of the big 

sellers is the solar lights.  If you haven’t seen 

them, then you need to stop by and check out 

their little shop.  They will officially be open in mid-

April, but they have lots of samples to look at and 

also things 

for sale now. 

    Angie is a dealer in Jamberry nails.  She said a lot of her 

sales are on line sales and Facebook.  I personally placed 

an order for two items while there.   

“We just do our own thing,” said Angie. 

Why not buy locally?  

Imagine fresh green beans, 

potatoes, tomatoes, baked 

goods, lettuce and local 

honey.  You can have all that 

and more at the Strasburg 

Farmers Market, which will 

be held this summer on 

Thursdays from 4:30-6:30 

p.m. This year, it will be held 

at the village park.   

Participating vendors can 

contact Patsy Lenz at 217-

644-2667 for more informa-

tion. 

Other area markets are as 

follows: Findlay on Saturday 

from 9 a.m. – noon and 

Shelbyville on Tuesday from 

4:30–6:30 p.m.  Check  

these markets out for the 

freshest produce in the 

county! 

 

Country Financial 

 Open House 

Sat., June 9 

1-4 p.m. 
Stop by to meet new agent 

Garett Moffett.  Sign up for 

prizes and join us for re-

freshments.  We look for-

ward to seeing you then! 
206 E. Commercial 

Strasburg, IL 217-644-2203 

Send your news or photos for the Gnome 

News to  

gnomenews@strasburgil.com 

Email this address if you wish to sign up to re-

ceive the Gnome News. The next issue will be 

June 15. Submissions are  due by the 1st. 
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Shelby County  

Crime  Stoppers  

Strasburg residents are encour-

aged to assist local law enforce-

ment agencies in the fight 

against crime by overcoming 

the two key elements that in-

hibit community involvement: 

fear and apathy. 

Phone: 800-528-8477 (TIPS) 

Text: Text TIP478 and your mes-

sage to 274637 (CRIMES) 

Spring has sprung in  

Strasburg and Gnomes are  

blossoming all around town!  

 

SOUND SYSTEM NEEDED  

AT HIGH SCHOOL 
 

The Stew-Stras PTSA is raising 

funds for a NEW Sound System 

in the Big Gym at the high 

school. The current Sound Sys-

tem is old and does not work 

properly. The big gym is used 

by ALL students that attend the 

school as well as for  ball 

games, graduations, plays, 

alumni banquet, music and 

band concerts and more.  

The new system will cost ap-

proximately $12,000.  $5,000 

has been raised towards the 

goal through PTSA donations,   

memorial and community    

contributions.  Your donation to 

the new sound system will 

make a difference.   

Please make checks payable to 

Stew-Stras 

PTSA and 

send them to 

Jodie Quast, 

P.O. Box 247, 

Strasburg, IL 

62465.  

Strasburg’s own Miss Strasburg Haley Mettendorf has been selected by the Shelby Electric 

Co-op to attend a trip to Washington D.C. June 15-22.  She was nomi-

nated by Mrs. Long and her senior classmates.  Haley had to go to 

Springfield, representing Shelby County and be interviewed.  While 

there she toured the Capitol Building and met Jesse White.  She has 

enjoyed the win so far and is looking forward to the trip to D.C.  She is 

also competing in the National Rodeo Competitions this spring.   
 

Congratulations to all our outstanding SSHS grads!   

Becker receives academic recognition  

Jonathan Becker of Strasburg made the Presi-

dent’s List for Academic Excellence at McKen-

dree University by maintaining high grades during 

the Fall semester.  Jonathan is the son of Rev. 

Steven and Esther Becker and is a 2009 gradu-

ate of Stewardson-Strasburg High School. 

Lions Diabetic Retinopathy Mobile Unit in Strasburg April 25 
 

A free Diabetic Retinopathy Screening for persons with diabetes, or those at risk for diabe-

tes, will be held on Wednesday, April 25 from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Main Street near the Commu-

nity Building in Strasburg thanks to a mobile screening unit.  This screening, which is basically 

having your eye photographed is coordinated by the Lions Club and the Lions of Illinois Founda-

tion, and is made possible through your generous donations. 

Diabetic Retinopathy is the leading cause of new blindness in adults in the United States 

today.  Early detection is a major factor in the prevention of visual loss.  The screening may de-

termine if you have a retinal problem associated with macular degeneration. 

The quality of life for people with diabetic retinopathy and other retinal disorders, such as 

macular degeneration, is dramatically impacted.  Since early detection of such disorders is criti-

cal, persons with diabetes or those 55 or older are encouraged to take advantage of this free 

screening.  

For more information regarding this screening contact Jim Weiss, member of the Strasburg 

Lions Club, 217-663-0133. 

Strasburg-area students honored at Lake Land 

 

Three area students were honored for their achievements 

in agriculture at Lake Land’s annual awards banquet. Will 

Rincker was the recipient of the third annual Phil Rincker 

Scholarship. The scholarship, named after Strasburg resi-

dent and 2006 Lake Land graduate, Phil Rincker, who died 

in a farming accident in 2009, is awarded to a livestock 

judging team member who scores highest in the beef cate-

gory. Phil’s teammates, Sara Beckman, Schuyler Boyden, 

Blane Olson and Tucker Wood, contributed to this scholar-

ship. “There is no better way to honor Phil’s memory than 

to award his little brother, Will, with this award,” said Ol-

son.  
 

Katie Pieper, left, was 

awarded the Out-

standing Student 

Award in Agriculture 

Business and Supply/ 

Professional Custom Application. Gideon 

Dollarhide, right, was honored as the 

Outstanding Student in the Horticulture program.  

Strasburg 
Community Ac-

tion Network  

Flower 
Sale/Flower 

Pick -up  

Saturday,  

May 5 

Flower 
Sale  



American Legion Auxiliary sponsors delegate to 

Illini Girls State 
 

   Liberty Unit 289 of the American 

Legion Auxiliary in Strasburg has 

chosen Kaitlyn Kessler as the dele-

gate to this year’s session of the 

ALA’s Illini Girls State.   

   Illini Girls State is a simulation 

patterned after the State of Illi-

nois.  Four hundred girls from vari-

ous communities throughout the 

state will attend IGS, which is held on the campus of 

Eastern Illinois University from June 17-23. They will 

learn the way a two-party system works.  At IGS, they 

will participate in political party caucuses, elections 

and a party convention.   

   Kaitlyn is the daughter of Ann Kessler and Kevin 

Kessler.  
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Village of Strasburg  

PO Box 385  

Strasburg, IL 62465  

info@strasburgil.com  

Village Office Hours:  

Mon, Wed & Thurs 

8 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

Community Building 
 

Village Hall - 217- 644-3007 

Water Plant - 217- 644-3018  

Board meets 2nd Monday at 

6:30 p.m. 
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Community Building  

Facility Rental Rates 
 

*$60 meeting, reunion or 

similar event 

*$100 wedding or similar 

event-no alcohol 

*$200 wedding or similar 

event with alcohol ($100 

refundable deposit and 

insurance required to hold 

date) 

*$50 deposit for any 

rental (refundable if  

contract terms are met) 

Must be signed to hold 

your date. 

Call: 217-644-3007 

 

Want to play tennis this summer in Strasburg?  
 

The Women's Tennis League will volley-it-up once again this summer starting 

the first Tuesday in June and going through August. Playing times are 6 p.m., 

7 p.m. and 8 p.m. depending on how many participants sign up! You don't 

have to be a tennis star!  It’s all about having fun and getting out there for a 

little exercise!   Contact Sara Hayes at skhayes12@yahoo.com  

or (217) 821-4316.  

New Village                           

Outdoor Sign 

Strasburg Community Action Network is making plans to erect 

an outdoor bulletin board in downtown Strasburg.  This board 

will publish local events and announcements for residents and 

visitors. We are asking for feedback from local citizens for 

location and design.   

The suggested shape will be a standing rectangular design with 

glass doors and a cedar shake roof.  Potted plants and/or 

gnomes will enhance the bulletin board. 

 SCAN community improvements team will oversee the build-

ing of the bulletin board and would welcome all volunteers.  

Send feedback regarding this plan for improving downtown 

Strasburg to: ramonajune@msn.com. 

 

BRIEF STORY OF THE POPPY 

 

 The Poppy was first chosen as The American Legion’s memorial flower at the 1921 National 

Convention and was worn in memory of the men who lost their lives in World 

War I. 

 The one bright color on the shell torn fields and hills of these war-torn areas 

was the little, red Poppy.  On the edges of the trenches, in the ragged shell 

holes, brave little   Poppies grew and bloomed on the graves of those men bur-

ied in the sacred plots of French soil, which was Flanders Field.  Remembrances 

of the cheery bright red flowers returned to America with our boys. And so, the 

Poppy became the symbol of the dead, their memorial flowers.  It became the sign that the high ide-

als for which these brave young men gave their lives, still live, and are honored.   

Stewardson-Strasburg FFA winner 
 

Congratulation to Jessica Telgmann, a 

member of the SSHS FFA 

chapter, who was se-

lected as the District IV 

FFA award winner in 

Dairy Production Entre-

preneurship Proficiency.  

The district event was 

held Wednesday, March 

14, at Charleston High 

school. 

Jessica is the daughter of Don and 

Kim Telgmann of rural Strasburg and 

is now eligible to compete in the State 

FFA Awards Contest at Urbana in April.  

Best of luck Jessica! 

 

Petunias at 

the bank  

3-19-12! 

 

All money taken in over expenses is returned to the Veterans and their 

families through our program.  This year part of the proceeds from the 

distribution of the Poppy will be donated to the Central Illinois Honor 

Flight, and part will be used to purchase items needed at the Danville 

VA and the Mattoon VA Clinic.  

 Each year millions of Americans wear little red poppies in memory 

those who have died in all wars and to assist in the rehabilitation of 

those Veterans who are now hospitalized suffering from wounds and 

illness.  Please remember by wearing a Poppy!  Strasburg’s Poppy Day 

will be Saturday, May 19.   

      

     Holly Giertz, Poppy Chairman 

   American Legion Auxiliary Unit #289, Strasburg 



Annual Rummage Sales!  Sat, May 26 
Looking for gnomes, antiques and other goodies?  

Hop into Strasburg for the town-wide rummage sales 
 

Flea market at the Crib, located at the Lenz Farm on the north edge of town 

Sales begin at 7:00 a.m.  

If you plan to have a rummage sale, please sign the list in the post office and give 

the location and special items for sale. 

Contact Jodie at 217-644-3093  for more info. 

        Start now to spring clean and sell your unwanted items! 
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Stewardson Trinity Cardinals volleyball 

  

 Trinity Cardinals volleyball ended their season in March at the SIJHSAA 

Regional getting second place.  The Cardinals beat Patoka 25-7, 25-14 

and then lost the championship game to St. Peter 17-25, 24-26.  The 8th grade 

squad finished 16-6 and all losses were to St. Peter.   

"The girls put up a good fight and made St. Peter earn their spot in the State Tourna-

ment.  I am so proud of the team this year,” said Coach Schlechte. “I know I've said 

that so many times, but they have surpassed my expectation and really worked 

hard.  We are such a young team so I didn't expect to have the season we have had.” 

 "The girls have shown me it doesn't matter how young or little you are, if you have the 

determination to get better, you will.  They definitely have that!” Schlechte said that 

with no 8th graders this year, the team will be intact, and even stronger, next 

year."  The 7th grade team finished undefeated at 14-0.   

Friendly reminder from the village 

board 
 

 It is unlawful for any person to burn at 

any time any garbage, rubber or highly 

odorous substances. Leaves, paper, 

brush or similar materials may be 

burned only until  3:30 p.m.  Violators 

of this ordinance may be fined $10 to 

$500.  

Proud to Be An American 

We invite and encourage all busi-

nesses, organization, churches and 

residents to show their patriotism and 

support for our troops by decorating 

their businesses and homes with red, 

white and blue from May 28 to July 

4.  Flags, flowers, and banners would 

beautify our town and make our com-

munity shine! 

Residents of Strasburg – What do you and your 

friends do for fun? 
 

Start taking your pictures now for the 2013 

SCAN calendar! 
 

The 2013 theme will be… 

“Hanging with my Gnomies” 
Send us pictures taking walks, hiking, bicycling, eating popcorn, 

grilling out, sports, Seasoned Citizens, church, playing with grandkids, camping, traveling, coffee 

on the porch — with or without gnomes!  

$25 awarded for best photo  
 

Pictures may be emailed/submitted to gnomenews@strasburgil.com or Village Office.  $5 submis-

sion fee for up to three pictures.  Aug. 1, 2012 submission deadline.  Pictures chosen for calen-

dar will be at the discretion of the committee.  

Donkey Ball Fun at SSHS! 

Front row: Anna Schlechte, Olivia Gratz, 

Becca Schlechte, Martina Gratz 

Middle row:  Heidi Caudill, Calla Roney, 

Jocelyn Schultz and Mariah Caudill 

Back row:  Claire Moomaw, Coach Ronda 

Schlechte, Rachel Kessler, Assistant Coach 

Jamie Brown and Jessey McCoy 

York Acres Subdivision 

Nearly 1/2 acre residential lots for sale * $2,500 with incentives  

Must satisfy covenants  *  Call 217-644-3007  

mailto:gnomenews@strasburgil.com


A special thanks to Gnome 

News  

contributors:  
 

Linda Oakley 

Karen Kull 

Lisa Shumard-Shelton 
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Jane Giertz wins again at 

Stewardson soup  

cook off 

 A banana split dessert was 

just right for the People's 

Choice award for desserts at 

the annual Stewardson Chili 

and Miscellaneous  

Soup Cook Off.   

 

Jane is a  

repeat winner  

and received  

$25 and a  

coveted  

wooden spoon. 
 

Chefõs hat off  

to you Jane!    

FLAG DISPOSAL CEREMONYð JUNE 14TH 

At 7 p.m. on Thursday, June 14, Flag Day, members of two 

American Legion Posts, Liberty Post #289, Strasburg and Garret 

- Baldridge Post #725, Windsor, will conduct a flag disposal cere-

mony at the Veterans’ Memorial in Strasburg.  These two Ameri-

can Legion Posts hold this disposal ceremony every year, rotat-

ing the ceremony between Windsor and Strasburg. 

Members of the community are asked to save their unserviceable flags and give them 

to any American Legion member in Strasburg, place in the container in front of the Legion 

Post in Windsor, or drop off at Strasburg’s Village Office during normal office hours. 

The community is invited to attend this solemn ceremony.  Bring your lawn chairs. 

Can you keep up with our Seasoned Citizens? 
 

February The February 29th meeting of the Seasoned Citizens opened with 27 members and a 

noon pasta meal with many good desserts.   

Jane Giertz led the meeting and introduced Linda Oakley, village clerk, who gave a report of re-

cent events and happenings.  Linda received some office furniture for free and is rearranging 

her office. She also reported that the town was receiving an award at the Rural Economic Devel-

opment Conference in Peoria.  This award is for way Strasburg has used the gnome as the vil-

lage trademark. Connie Wirth gave a “Tip of the day,” which was if you have a leak in the gas 

line of a car, you can rub a bar of soap on it and seal it up.  She said always carry a bar of soap 

in your trunk for this reason. 

Since Leap Year comes around every four years, some facts were read about this event.  Several 

well-known Americans share this birthday: Dinah Shore, Jimmy Dorsey and others.  You have 

one chance out of 1,461 of being born on a Leap Year. 

Submitted by Doris Stremming 

 

March It wasn’t the wearing of the green, but the “Eating of the Green” at the Seasoned Citi-

zens this month.  Some Irish Blessings were read throughout the time together on March 28.  

The group had lots of different food, mostly green! 

Linda Oakley, village clerk, told us of how the Strasburg gnomes are making the news in other 

parts of the country, namely Beaufort, South Carolina.  Miss Beth, a resident of Beaufort sent 

some pictures of Mayor Wayne and Connie Wirth from their recent visit there.  The group shared 

favorite jokes. Jane gave a report on Diabetic Retinopathy and told of the Mobile Unit that will be 

here on April 25, to do testing for this disease.  

The next meeting of the Seasoned Citizens will be April 25, at noon at the Community Building. 

The theme will be “Show and Tell.”  We will also celebrate a one year anniversary of the group 

with cake and ice cream.  Anyone 55 or older is encouraged and invited to attend.  Seasoned 

Citizens will meet May 30, at the Methodist Church.  Red/White/Blue theme.  See you there! 

Congratulations to  

Kiley Mettendorf  

who has been accepted into 

the University of Illinois Vet-

erinary Medicine School for 

this fall. She has worked at 

Walton and Haarmann Veteri-

nary Clinic in Effingham for 

four years and is cattle and 

swine artificial insemination 

certified, and she is also 

Beef Quality Assurance Certi-

fied.     

òRivals United” at Stew-Stras        

Trinity’s volleyball camp has changed names and has added a new 

intramural volleyball program.  It is now Rivals United at Stew-Stras.  

The fifth annual volleyball camp will run June 18-22 for kids entering 

grades 3-9 in 2012-2013 at Stew-Stras Jr. High and High School 

gyms.  The first annual intramural league will be on July 3, 10, 17, 

24 and 31 from about 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Both programs are open to the public. If you are in-

terested, please call 644-2290 or email Ronda Schlechte at schlechte@consolidated.net for 

paperwork. 

mailto:schlechte@consolidated.net
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Strasburg Girls Summer Softball       
Girls summer softball in Strasburg will begin May 29 and will 

run on Mondays till July 2.  This program is open to anyone in 

Stewardson and Strasburg that will be turning five in the fall 

through current 2nd graders.  Current pre-K and Kindergarten 

will begin at 6 p.m. and current 1st & 2nd grades will play at 

6:45 p.m.  Forms are still being accepted.  Please email Bob & Ronda 

Schlechte at schlechte@consolidated.net for questions. 

 

 

Strasburg League Teams   The Strasburg League Teams will once again 

play in the Okaw Valley League that runs from the end of May until mid-July. 

Nights have not been determined yet. Half of the games will be played at the 

Strasburg Lions Club Field and the other half will be in the Okaw Valley area.   

 

Anyone interested in playing, please contact Bob Schlechte immediately at 

schlechte@consolidated.net or 644-2290.  Girls cannot be 13 before Aug. 1. 

Stewardson-Strasburg men’s softball team makes Hall of Fame history 

The Stewardson-Strasburg Tate Farm Equipment men’s fastpitch softball 

team will be inducted this month into the Illinois Amateur Softball Association 

Hall of Fame.  The team will be only the 4th class A team to receive this 

honor.  They competed for an amazing 22 years (1974-1995) and compiled 

an overall won-lost record of 1,290 and 634.  They finished as a state 

tournament runnerup eight times (some A and some AA) and won the Class A 

state championship in 1989.  The tournament featured 52 teams and was 

single elimination. 

Brad Friese of 

Strasburg was the 

first player/team 

manager.  Other 

managers over the 

years included Gary 

Bridges, John 

Giesler, David 

Antrim, Gerry 

Schlechte, Bob 

Schlechte and 

Dave Shoemaker.   

“Winning the state 

tournament was 

definitely the 

highlight,” 

remarked Brad 

Friese.  “We had fun on and 

off the field.  They 

(teammates) were all 

competitors.  They didn’t like 

to lose.” 

Of the 112 former players, 

33 of them will attend the 

banquet on April 14 in Pekin 

as they receive their award.  In addition, the team’s name will be placed on 

the permanent plaque that hangs in the Illinois ASA Hall of Fame in Casey. 

Many area fans still remember the crowds this team drew at the Strasburg 

softball diamond for many summers.   

 

We Remember 
The Rev. Michael L. Kesling, 65, of Robinson, 

formerly Pastor of Strasburg United Methodist 

Church and village board member, died Wednesday, 

March 21, 2012, at his residence. 

 

John M. Merriman , 55, of Strasburg, passed away 

Sunday, March 25, 2012 at his residence.  John was 

born Nov. 25, 1956, in Shelbyville, IL, the son of 

Robert and Elaine ñBoobyò Ulmer Merriman.  John 

was a 1974 graduate of Stewardson-Strasburg High 

School.  He married Judy Stilabower in 2001 and 

she survives.  Other survivors include his brother 

Jim Merriman and wife Muriel of Stewardson. 

Calling all SSHS AlumniCalling all SSHS AlumniCalling all SSHS Alumni    
   

   The Stewardson-Strasburg Alumni Associa-

tion officers have made plans for the annual 

alumni banquet scheduled for Saturday, May 

26.  The banquet will be held at the Steward-

son Community Building.  Social hour begins 

at 5 p.m. followed by dinner at 6 p.m.  Tick-

ets will be $10 in advance and $12 at the 

door.  Tickets will be available for purchase 

after April 10 until May 19 from Prairie Na-

tional Bank in Stewardson or Shelby County 

State Bank in Strasburg.   

   Off Route 32 Café, Stewardson, will cater 

the meal and the theme is “Remember the 

past and focus on the future.”  We will enjoy 

a presentation by the current administration 

of Stew-Stras regarding the recent renovation 

and addition to the school.  Also a represen-

tative from the PTSA will share with us their 

activities and projects.  

   The committee is seeking nominees for the 

Outstanding Alumnus and Distinguished Ser-

vice Awards.  Criteria for these awards can 

be obtained from Karen Rentfro, or found on 

the Strasburg website, www.strasburgil.com. 

Nomination letters should be mailed to 

Karen Rentfro, PO Box 208, Strasburg, IL 

62465 or email at karenrentfro@yahoo.com 

by May 1. 

Opportunities are available to hold class re-

unions in conjunction with the banquet. If 

you would like to do so, please call Heath or 

Autumn McCormick at 217-690-8930. We 

look forward to seeing you at this year’s ban-

quet!   

1989 championship team picture: 

Bottom:  Terry Pruemer, Len Thoele, Nik 

Groothuis, Doug Rincker, Rodney Standerfer                

and Brad Friese.  Middle: Rick Wallace, Mark 

Jones, Dave Scott, Steve Summers, John Wal-

lace and Gerry Schlechte.  Top:  Kevin Schroe-

der, Randy Milleville, Don Wetherell and Bob 

Schlechte and Bryan White. 

Absent:  Rick Allen 

mailto:schlechte@consolidated.net
mailto:schlechte@consolidated.net
mailto:karenrentfro@yahoo.com
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Serving the Strasburg Branch:  Nate Wascher, Karen Wirth, Lisa Cress, and Karla Tabbert 

 


